
ENVIRONMENT AGENDA DOCUMENATION ITEMS 8,9,10,11 &12 

 

ITEM 8 OSBORNE HOUSE CLOCK UPDATE 

The Osborne House Clock service has now been completed and the invoice has 

been received for £1,244 excluding VAT which was the amount agreed at the 

September 2022 Full Council meeting. 

It was RESOLVED to pay for the service using funds from the Infrastructure Budget. 

The invoice states Twaites & Reed recommend the clock is serviced annually.  I have 

added this detail to the updated Asset Register.  The Environment Committee can 

discuss this option at the end of this year. 

 

ITEM 9  RUSHLAKE GREEN VILLAGE SIGN UPDATE 

The repair works to the Rushlake Green Village sign were RESOLVED at the 

September 2022 Full Council meeting at a cost of £855.00 excluding VAT. 

It was RESOLVED to pay for the repairs using funds from the Infrastructure Budget. 

Agrifactors were informed they were the chosen contractor. 

I will chase them this week and give a verbal update at the meeting. 

 

ITEM 10 RUSHLAKE GREEN BENCH UPDATE 

It was RESOLVED at the July 2022 Full Council meeting that two benches would be 

purchased to replace the existing two benches in a poor state of repair. 

The benches have been ordered and the expected delivery date is at the end of 

February to Cllr Long’s address. 

It was RESOLVED to pay for the new benches using CIL funds. 

The total cost of the benches is £1,617.00 excluding VAT but including delivery. 

 

ITEM 11 RUSHLAKE GREEN NOTICE BOARD REFURBISHMENT UPDATE 

It was RESOLVED at the January 2023 Full Council meeting to accept the quote 

from Phil Signs for £325.00 no VAT. 

It was RESOLVED to pay for the refurbishment using CIL funds. 

I have contacted Phil Signs to confirm they were the chosen contractor. 

I will give a verbal update at the meeting to confirm an approximate date the repair 

works will be completed. 

 



ITEM 12 OSBORNE HOUSE CAR PARK REPAIR QUOTE 

It was RESOLVED at the January 2023 Full Council meeting that Nicholls Brothers 

would be the chosen contractor to complete any repair works.  It was AGREED that 

test holes needed to be dug in order to receive a much more accurate quote for the 

two options available to the PC. 

I have spoken to them directly and confirmed this in writing. 

Cllr Wells has also spoken to them directly and is in the process of arranging a time 

for the site holes to be dug.   

All Cllrs will have the opportunity to be on site when the test holes will be dug and I 

am hoping to be in attendance too. 

 

 


